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President’s Desk  

                    
 
My oh my, unlike most, I just love the rain and storms. Yep, always 
have. There are times, however, when certain storms come my way and 
I’m not so crazy about. Can we talk? I think our guild is just the greatest 
and it’s made up of not a few, but all. When I hear negative things it 
weighs on my heart and I try to just think it out. So I’ll let you in on my 
thinking: Each position is filled by folks on a volunteer basis and they all 
have responsibilities. Some positions are pretty intense and time 
consuming (ask me how I know that), but each person gives their best 
and really try to do a good job. I watch and listen to them. I’m sure there 
are many who have been in the guild much longer than me and some 
probably know all the by-laws by heart and how things have been done 
in the past and I admire that because I need a lot of advise and continue 
to count on some of you to guide me. However, I challenge all to be 
positive and have a positive word for every negative word that you hear. 
We need volunteers each year and that is the time to step up and make  
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a difference. Everyone has talent and skills that 
would enhance our guild. Each year the guild will 
change and so will the members but we should all 
work together for good. We are not perfect and 
things will never be so but I admire the people who 
either volunteer because they want to take a stab 
at it or those who volunteer because no one else 
will. What would we do without them? Could we as 
a guild be better? You betcha, but so is true for 
life. Let’s try to help each other, offer support and 
lend a hand to those who are trying something 
new.  

Thank you for lending me your shoulder and ear.  

FAST-FORWARD: February Night Meeting: The 
program was “Who Are We?”. If you missed this, 
you missed a wonderful chance to become more 
acquainted. The fellowship was great and we 
played a game that gave us more knowledge of 
each other. In addition, there were prizes for all. 
THANK YOU DENISE ADAMS for the love you 
brought us!  

Until next time.....  

Officers 
President	–											Ramona	Tucker	
Vice-Pres.	–												Tina	Marinoni	
Day	Secretary		Jeanne	Andersen	
Night	Secretary	–	Denise	Adams	
Treasurer	–															Loretta	Ford	
	

Standing Committees 
Historian	–							Charlie	Phaneuf	
Membership	–							Awilda	Cruz,	
																											Albertha	Brown	
	 	 	 	Sandy	Vickers	
Newsletter	–			Charlie	Phaneuf	
Programs	–											Annie	Kellum,	
																												Sarah	Sorenson		
	Publicity	–		
Sunshine	–										Bonnie	McLain	
Ways	and	Means	–	Linda	Kelley	
	

Ad Hoc Committees 
Bee	Keeper	–	Jeanne	Andersen	
Challenge	Quilt	–				Linda	Jones,		
	 																								Albertha	Brown		
Christmas	Party	–			Toni	Presha	
Community	Service	–	Jill	Stroer	
		
Golden	Scissors	–																								
	 	 	 Rachel	Phaneuf	
Hospitality	--						LaJuana	Wingo	
																																			Awilda	Cruz		
																													Bonnie	McLain	
																																							Jill	Stroer	
Photographer	–	LaJuana	Wingo	
Saturday	Stitcharama	–		
																									Libby	Armstrong,	
																																						Jill	Stroer	
Webmaster	–											Joany	Orsi	
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Membership	

Total	Paid	Members:	68	
	

Day	meeting	Members	Present:	34	Visitors	0	
Night	Meeting	Members	Present:	34	Visitors:	0	

	
We	welcomed	1	new	member	in	February.	

	
Carol	Wood	

	
Just	a	reminder,	please	wear	your	name	badge	to	the	meetings.	

	The	2019	Membership	Form	is	on	the	Website	and	on	GroupWorks	
A	completed	2019	Form	must	accompany	your	payment.	

.	
	 

	
Meeting	Location	

		

Sutton	Hall	
5971	Sutton	Dr.,	Douglasville,	GA	

			
Take	Highway	5	south	from	Arbor	Square	

Shopping	Center	for	1.3	miles.	
It	is	on	the	corner	of	Highway	5	and	

Sutton	Drive.	
	 

	Next	Newsletter	Deadline	

Is	Saturday,	April	02,	2019.	
Send	your	information	to	Charlie	Phaneuf	

@	les1phd@charter.net	

																							March	Birthdays		
 
03/05    Mahle    Beverly      03/19   Groves Sarah 
03/08    Fisher    Susan        03/20   Statham Patricia 
03/16    Ford    Gail              03/21   Gant  Gladys 
03/17    Perez    Rita            03/21   Gelineau  Donna 
03/18    Marinoni    Tina       03/25    Kellum    Annie 
 
 
	 	

	 	 02/19			Jeanette	Koval	

	

 

Bee	News	

	
The	March	Bee	will	be	on	Thursday		

March	21st	at	the	home	of	
	 	 Annie Kellum  
   9170 Charlton Place 
  Douglasville, GA.30135  
                     Lunch provided 
     RSVP 770 851 1096 
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2019	Quilt	Challenge	

“Color	My	World”	

This	year’s	challenge	is	to	use	a	triadic	color	scheme	in	your	project.		Choose	3	colors	that	are	
equally	spaced	on	the	color	wheel.	You	may	use	tints	or	shades	of	these	3	colors.		In	order	to	
complete	your	design,	you	may	use	any	neutrals	such	as	white,	beige,	gray	or	black.	

Suggestions:		

1) Find	a	color	wheel	to	look	at.	Did	you	make	one	in	Rachel’s	class?	Do	you	have	a	quilt	book	
that	has	a	wheel?	Do	you	have	a	tablet	or	computer	where	you	can	Google	“Color	Wheel”?	

2) Look	at	a	color	wheel	and	find	3	colors	that	are	equally	spaced	around	the	wheel	such	as:	
green,	purple	and	orange.	If	you	choose	this	triad	of	colors	you	can	use	any	shades	or	tints	
of	green,	purple	and	orange	in	your	quilt.	Next	you	can	add	any	neutrals	to	your	quilt.	

3) For	fun	but	not	required:	Download	this	free	or	cheap	APP	on	your	phone	or	tablet,	Color	
Wheel-Basic	color	schemes	in	the	app,	click	on	the	icon	“wheel”	in	the	lower	left	to	change	
the	wheel	from	basic	to	tints	or	shades	of	colors.		Next	click	on	the	2nd	icon	from	the	left	at	
the	bottom.		This	icon	will	show	you	all	of	the	triadic	color	choices.	

Your	fabric	choices	do	not	have	to	be	solids.		Try	using	this	challenge	as	a	stash	buster!	

RULES 

Anything quilted and finished can be entered, such as tote bags, table 
runners, wall hangings, or quilts. The only size restriction is that the 
perimeter is 240 inches or less. 

The quilts are due at the night meeting in September. Judging two categories 
Traditional and Artistic, prizes for the 1st 3 places in each categories and fun. 
	

	

Ways	and	Means	

Ways	and	Means	will	have	the	table	set	up	at	all	meetings.	Tickets	are	6	for	$5.00	or	$1.00	

each.	This	money	helps	to	fund	our	Guild	in	many	ways.	 
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Program	News	
Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	

	

The	March	day	program	is	part	two	of	paper	piecing	
		

The	March	night	program	is	a	Turponto	with	Rachel	Phaneuf	
		

April	day	strip	quilt	secrets	sign	up	sheet	is	available	
	



6	
	

	

Community	Service	
2019			Community	Service		

	
This	year	we	are	taking	on	2	projects	for	service	to	our	community.	

	
1.	HEAD	START		

Quilts	for	Head	Start	should	measure	55”	by	65	inches	or	Bigger.		
Use	kids	friendly	themed	fabric	is	encouraged	(can	be	for	boy	or	girl)	The	kids	are	between	

the	ages	of	3	to	6	years	old,	but	please	NO	HOLIDAY	FABRIC.	
	

2.	Sheriffs	Department	–	Fleece	Blankets	
	

We	are	asking	members	to	create	fleece	throws	for	the	Sheriff’s	Office.		
Officers	will	be	able	to	use	the	throws	for	those	that	need	a	warm	hug.		
These	throws	should	be	one	layer	and	a	friendly	print	nothing	scary.		
Size	measure	1	and	1/2	yards	or	up	to	2	yards	by	width	of	fabric.		

PLEASE	serge	all	four	edges.	
I	have	turned	in	first	bunch	to	sheriff’s	office	so	far	great	work!	

Jill	Stroer	
	

SUNSHINE	

	
	

Please	keep	Linda	Jones	in	your	thoughts	and	prayers.		Her	husband,	Ken,	passed	away	on	
the	6th	of	this	month.	

Keep	good	recovery	thoughts	for	Denise	Allee	and	her	hubby.			

Safe	travels	to	Irene's	daughter	and	our	member,	Cheryl,	as	she	travels	to	CA.		

Please	keep	me	posted	of	those	needing	Sunshine.		

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Bonnie	McLain	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	Sunshine	Committee	
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GOLDEN	SCISSORS	

           																																																																																																																							           
     Feb. Golden Scissors Report 
 
 
Heather Shaw received a Golden Safety Pin along with a Sewing Machine charm for her 
lovely “Baby Hearts”.  
  
 
Flo Hayes received a Golden Scissors charm for her pretty quilt named  
“Climbing Rose”. 
 
Vickie Hetch received a Golden Safety Pin for her quilt named 
 “After the Storm”. 
 
 
Debbie McDade received several charms this month 
 
   “The Dress” - Golden Safety Pin and a Sewing Machine Charm 
 
    “Sewing Machine Applique” - Golden Safety Pin and a Sewing Machine Charm 
 
   “Metro Hoops” - Golden Scissors Charm 
 
Regina McKittrich received several charms this month. 
 
 “Rice Bowls” - a Golden Scissors charm 
 
  “Tumbling Charms” - received a Golden Safety Pin and a Sewing Machine Charm 
  for her. 
  
Rachel F Phaneuf 
 
 
SUPER JOB LADIES!!!!!!!!	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	Day	Minutes	

Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	 	
February	2019	Day	meeting	minutes	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	Tina	the	vice	president	.	The		minutes	were	read	,	noting	a	correction	
was	needed.	Libby	made	the	motion	to	correct	the	minutes	and	Ramona	seconded	the	motion	to	accept	
the	minutes	as	changed.The	change	dealt	with	the		categories	of	the	challenge	quilt	:two	different	
categories	art	and	traditional	,giving	prizes	for	three	places	in	each	category.	
Committee	reports	

Treasurer:	Report	in	the	newsletter.	

Bee:	The	bee	for	February	will	be	at	Broach	Winsley‘s	home.	Call	404-625-7870	.RSVP	by	Tuesday		.There	
are	still	three	months	open	for	volunteers	for	the	bee.	April,July	and	August.		

Quilt	challenge:	A	video	was	presented	by	Charlie	and	Rachel	explaining	the	color	wheel	triad	selection	.	
More	details	are	on	the	website.	

Christmas	party:	No	report	yet.	

Community	service	:Jill	reported	there	are	two	projects	One	is	for	Headstart	and	the	other	for	the	sheriffs	
department.	Headstart	quilts	will	be	for	3	to	6-year-old	boys	and	girls	the	sheriff	dept.	quilts	will	be	fleece	
blankets	for	the	patrol	cars.	Please	no	holiday	fabrics.		

	
	

Saturday	Stitch-a-Rama  

Last	event	was	attended	by	14.	
	

Next	Stitch	A	Rama	will	be	held	on	Saturday,	June	27.	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	 	
January	2019	Day	meeting	minutes	

	

	

Golden	scissors	:Rachel	announced	there	are	earned	charms	waiting	to	be	picked	up.	Please	sign	up	your	
quilts	for	show	and	tell.	

Newsletter:	The	newsletter	is	posted	on	the	website	
Photographer:	No	report	

Programs	:	February	day	meeting	is	part	one	paper	piecing	.February	p.m.	“Who	are	we	?”	by	Denise	
Adams.	March	A.m.	will	be	paper	piecing	part	two	.March	evening	meeting	will	be	by	Rachel,	please	bring	
small	scissors	

Publicity	:	No	report	

Saturday	Stitch	in:	Libby	reported	it	will	be	this	Saturday	at	first	United	Methodist	Church	9	to	9	.$10	and	
bring	a	dish	to	share	.	

Sunshine:	Denise	Allee	is	still	in	rehab	in	,Douglasville	now.	Linda	Jones’	husband	is	on	chemo	doing	some	
better.	Jackie	Del	Gato	and	her	daughter	have	been	in	the	hospital	due	to	sickle	cell	.We	will	check	on	the	
needs	and	see	about	visitation.	

Membership	:Today	we	had	one	new	member	Carol	Wood	and	33	members	in	attendance.	There	were	
four	drawings.	
Historian	:Pictures	are	posted	on	group	works	and	the	web.	

	
Ways	and	means:	Thanks	for	all	the	donations.	We	made	$93	in	January	.Today’s	drawing	will	be	for	the	
black	and	white	tote	bag.	

	
New	business:	There	has	been	a	discussion	of	renewing	the	hospitality	committee	whether	there	should	
be	a	new	job	description	or	a	facilities	committee	as	well.	We	hope	to	discuss	the	details	at	a	board	
meeting.	
RedHen	Quilt	Shop	is	closing	.	.		Andy		is	having	a	March	9	featherweight	workshop.	Call	her	for	further	
details.		
There	is	a	new	quilt	shop	in	the	Hogansville	area.		
There	are	free	books	on	the	back	table	.	
Dana	Brue	is	hosting	her	trip	to	Paducah	again	.The	cost	is	$295	.her	number	will	be	provided	to	those	
who	wish	to	call	and	check	on	the	trip	.	It	is	in	April.		
The	Locust	Grove	Event	Center	will	host	Aisha	Lumumba	April	27th	from	2	to	7	.	it	is	free	,	a	lecture	,and	
refreshments.	for	details	call	404-997-3805.	meeting	was	adjourned	for	show	and	tell.		
Respectfully	submitted—	
Jeanne	Andersen	
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Cherokee	Rose	Quilters	Guild	Night	Minutes	

	
CHEROKEE ROSE QUILT GUILD    NIGHT MEETING MINUTES 

February 28, 2019 
 
Meeting was called to order by Ramona Tucker at 7:00 pm at Sutton Hall. 
Minutes from the January meeting were approved. 
 
Bee Keeper:  February Bee was held at Broach’s house with a good time had by all! 
           March Bee to be held at Annie Kellum’s house.  Lunch provided. 
 
Challenge Quilt:  Theme this year is: Triadic Colors.   

Details can be found on Group Works. 
 
Community Service: Two Projects – 

Fleece throws for use by the Sherriff’s Department 
Quilts at least 55 x 66 inches for kids in Head Start. (No holiday prints.) 

 
Historian/Photographer:  Pictures will be posted on Group Works. 
 
Membership:  Present at this meeting were 34 members and 0 visitors. 
           Door prizes of tickets to the upcoming Expo were distributed. 
 
Programs:  Tonight:  Who Are We? presented by Denise Adams 
           Upcoming Programs:     See Details on GroupWorks or elsewhere in Newsletter. 

March 7   – Day – Paper Piecing Part 2  
March 21 – Night – Trapunto by Rachel Phaneuf   

   
Stitch-a Rama:  Last event was attended by 14. 
             Next Stitch A Rama will be held on Saturday, June 27. 
 
Golden Scissors:  All charms are distributed! 
                                       
Ways and Means:  Four drawings were held and goodies were distributed. 
 
New Business consisted of Event Announcements: 
 

Aisha Lamumba is having a One Woman Show “Coming Home” on April 27.   
Flyer was shared with the membership. 
 

Robin Myers shared about the upcoming Quilt Show by the East Cobb Quilt Guild. 
Details were provided and members were encouraged to submit quilt entries. 
The raffle quilt was displayed and we had opportunity to purchase tickets. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Denise Adams 
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Details and Entry form at -  www.ecqg.com

In Georgia’s largest quilt show
with over $4000 in prizes

Presented by the East Cobb Quilters’ Guild

Entry deadline is March 29, 2019
ALL GEORGIA QUILTERS MAY ENTER

ENTER YOUR QUILTS

June 6-8, 2019
Cobb County Civic Center

Marietta, GA 

GEORGIA CELEBRATES QUILTS®

	

East Cobb Quilters’ Guild Announces CALL FOR QUILTS 
	



12	
	

	

Date _____________  

          
 
Please Print Clearly  
Name _______________________________________Spouse___________________  

Address____________________________________________________________________  

City _____________________________________________GA Zip ________________  

Home Phone ____________________________Cell Phone________________________ 

Work Phone _____________________________ (Is not printed in Directory)                               

E-mail ___________________________________Birthday (Month) _____ (Day) _____  

Check Your Preferences Below:  

_____ Attend Day Meeting – 2nd Thursday at 9:30am                                                                                               

_____ Attend Night Meeting – 4th Thursday at 7:00pm                                                                                           
_____ Attend Both Meetings                                                                                                               

_____ Email Reminder for Meetings                                                                                                  

_____ Read Newsletter Online at Website                                                                                                            
_____ Mail Newsletter (Pay Additional – Contact Membership)  

Yearly Dues are $30.00 Make checks payable to: Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild                                                         
 Please bring your completed renewal form and payment to a meeting or                                                                                       
  Mail to: Albertha Brown 3985 Soaring Drive Douglasville Ga. 30135 

-------------------------------------- Membership use only below this line ------------------------------------  

Renewal Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______  

New Member Paid $ ______ Cash __ Check# ______ Badge ___ Notify ___  

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild  
2019 Membership Form  {age 15 and up}                   	

	


